
 
May 23, 2025 

 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chairman 
House Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

The Honorable Rosa L DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting $2,500,000 in funding for the Centennial at Buckingham Intersection 
Improvements project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 
City of Richardson, located at 2360 Campbell Creek Blvd, Richardson, TX 75082. The funding 
would be used to reconfigure a road intersection and install a new traffic signal.  
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve public infrastructure 
on this regional roadway, increasing safety and travel-time reliability by reconfiguring the 
roadway intersection geometry and adding a new traffic signal. Centennial Blvd is a regional east 
to west roadway spanning four cities with access to US 75 and carries 40,000 vehicles per day.  
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 
Highway Infrastructure Projects (23 USC 133).  
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Julie E. Johnson 
Member of Congress 


